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MEMORANDUM CIRCULAR 30 SEP 2018
No. 2019- 16M
TO : ALL CITY AND MUNICIPAL MAYORS, DILG REGIONAL
DIRECTORS, CITY AND MUNICIPAL LOCAL GOVERNMENT
OPERATIONS OFFICERS AND OTHERS CONCERNED
SUBJECT 3RD NABPLO NATIONAL CONVENTION TO BE HELD ON

NOVEMBER 25-28, 2019 AT THE LEGEND HOTEL PALAWAN,
PUERTO PRINCESA CITY

The National Association of Business Permits and Licensing Officers (NABPLO),
in partnership with the Department of the Interior and Local Government (DILG), and the
Department of Trade and Industry (DTI), will be conducting the 3 NABPLO National
Convention on November 25-28, 2019 at the Legend Hotel Palawan, Puerto Princesa City,
Palawan.

This year's theme E-CONNECT: Enabling Growth Towards a Digital Economy
assures the materialization of the reforms envisioned by our President Rodrigo Roa
Duterte expressed in the recent enactment of RA 11032 otherwise known as the “Ease of
Doing Business and Efficient Government Service Delivery Act of 2018” in which NABPLO
serves as a forum wherein best practices of member LGUs are shared and benchmarked.
NABPLO is also a dynamic partner of the National Government in instituting reforms in
governance towards economic growth and countryside development.

In this connection, all City and Municipal Mayors or their representatives together
with their Business Permits and Licensing Office (BPLO) Heads are encouraged to
participate in the abovementioned activity on official business. The payment of
corresponding travelling and accommodation expenses and registration fee of Ten
Thousand Pesos (PHP 10,000.00) which cover costs for conference materials and meals
for the three-day event, may be authorized, chargeable against local government funds,

subject to the availability thereof, and to the usual accounting and auditing rules and
regulations.

For more information and related queries, interested parties may contact the
NABPLO Secretariat through telephone number (02) 415-6433, email address:
nabplophilippines@gmail.com or Facebook page: fb.com/NABPLO.

All DILG Regional Directors and Field Officers are directed to cause the widest
dissemination of this Memorandum Circular within their respective areas of jurisdiction.

For the information and guidance of all concerned.




